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November 2020  
 

Children’s Hospital originally had aviation fuel tank capacity added to its new helistop because 

the hospital’s old landing structure also had emergency fuel. However, after hearing concerns 

from the neighborhood, Children’s Hospital applied for tank decommissioning with the Louisiana 

Department of Environmental Quality (LDEQ). The tanks were closed in place and made 

inoperable on November 3, 2020. 

Please see the letter below from the contractor, Jones Brothers, regarding the jet fuel tank 

decommissioning.   

 



As noted in the letter, Children’s Hospital will not receive official documentation from the LDEQ 

until at least 60 days after the decommissioning occurred.  

In addition to this work, please note the following:   

1. The piping from ground level to the low roof parapet was removed  
2. The remaining ground level jet fuel components were removed  
3. The “overflow” tank (see circled below in red) at ground level must remain in place as 

per direction from the Louisiana State Fire Marshall’s office. This is not part of the fueling 
system, but is a requirement as long as the helistop is in use for any fluid spills that 
could occur on the pad.   
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The jet fuel tanks were closed in place on November 3, 2020.   
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